
 

[DRAFT for Board Consideration]  

July 26, 2022 

Mike Koenig 
via hand-delivery and email 

Dear Mike, 

Thank you for your service to the Highlands Recreation District as Interim General Manager per the 
attached letter agreement dated June 15, 2022.   

In early July 2022, consistent with the June 15, 2022 letter agreement, you provided written notice to 
the Board that you would prefer to return to your prior position (K-8th Child Care Director) and not be 
considered for the permanent general manager position.  Per the June 15, 2022 agreement, the Board is 
now endeavoring to commence a general manager recruitment process as soon as possible.   

The June 15, 2022 agreement states that you would return to your prior position thirty (30) days after 
your notice to the Board, unless you and the Board mutually agree to extend your service as Interim 
General Manager.   

You have offered to continue to serve as Interim General Manager until November 8, 2022 or until the 
District hires someone to serve as General Manager, whichever comes first.  The Board considered and 
accepted your offer at its July 25, 2022 special meeting.   

During your ongoing temporary appointment as Interim General Manager, you will continue to receive 
all the compensation associated with your prior position (K-8th Child Care Director) plus an additional 
$2,742.66 per month.  While you are serving as Interim General Manager, the District will not 
permanently fill your prior position.  Instead, the duties of that position will temporarily be performed 
by other HRD staff, who will receive corresponding additional pay.  At the conclusion of your service as 
Interim General Manager, you will return to your prior position (K-8th Child Care Director).  

Sincerely, 
 
___________________________ 
Michelle McNeil, President 
HRD Board of Directors 
 
Accepted and Agreed: 
 
___________________________ 
Mike Koenig 
 
Attachment: June 15, 2022 letter agreement  
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